School Newsletter
Friday 25th October 2024

‘You must love one another as | have loved you.’ John 13 v 34.

Working together with love we will provide a happy and nurturing environment where all will,
‘learn to love and love to learn’, making outstanding progress through an enriched and
creative curriculum. Through our strong Christian ethos we will celebrate and embrace the
richness of our community.

Learn to Love - Love to Learn
‘You must love one another as | have loved you.’ John 13 v 34
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Well Done 4S and 4G !

Amphibian and reptile conservation charity, Froglife, is excited to
announce that eight “Speaking Sculptures” created by 20 pupils from St
Giles’ C.E. Primary (4S and 4G) and other community groups have
been installed into greenspaces across Walsall

They form part of Froglife’s, “Coalface to Wildspace, Midlands” project

which was made possible through The National Lottery Heritage Fund,
with thanks to National Lottery players. This 3-year project aims to im-
prove local neighbourhoods for wildlife by building community habitats
and encouraging people to learn about and appreciate native wildlife.
Additional funding from the West Midlands Combined Authority and the
Westham House Fund was also invaluable for the creation of these
sculptures.

The sculptures have been installed at Walsall Arboretum, Cald-
more Community Garden, Park Lime Pits, Palfrey Park, Pelsall
North Common, Pleck Park, Reedswood Park, and Swannies Field.

VWE ARE A UNICEF GOLD
RIGHTS RESPECTING SCHOOL

Children's rights are learmed, understood
and lived in this schhool.




Calling All Year 6 Parents!

It is a tradition at St Giles” CE Primary
School, that parents work together to
arrange and organise the end of year
leavers’ celebration in July for both pupils
and parents.

Christmasffrair

There will be a stall in church on:
Saturday 30th November (School and
Church Christmas Fair) to raise funds for
the leavers’ event.

Please do save the date and come along
to support.




Friday 25th October

Diwali Disco

Children had a fantastic time at the ‘Diwali
Disco’ today to end half term!

‘Tuhanu Diwali diya bahut bahut badhaiyan.’
(Wishing you a very Happy Diwali )

As always, thank you for your continued
support.




Christmas Events
St Giles’ Church

Wednesday 11th December

Nursery and Reception
Christmas Celebration

11.00am (Nursery am + RS)

2.00pm (Nursery pm + RG)




Christmas Events
St Giles’ Church

Wednesday 18th December

Year 2 Christmas Celebration
9.00am

Year 1 Christmas Celebration
10.30am




CHRiSTMAS CHO®R

Christmas Musical Performances

The choir will be singing a range of traditional
and contemporary songs on Thursday 19th
December from 4.00-4.30pm in St Giles
Church.

Parents/carers and family members are very
welcome to attend, there is plenty of seating
available.

Members of the community, including
churches in Willenhall have also been
invited to attend.

This wonderful festive concert, not to be
missed.
Refreshments and Mince Pies will be available.




Walking to school...

Good for you, ¢ood for everyone

Do you really need the car?

m Children who walk to school are more alert and
more attentive than those who travel by car.
A walking start

m Walking to and from school helps to keep children
: means a healthy
and adults fit. heart

m Walking is good exercise.

m The walk to school can help children develop the
skills to stay safer when out and about independently.

Safer places to cross

Hold hands at a Hold hands at a

zebra crossing traffic island
example by using

{ safer crossing places
|  correctly with
your children

Hold hands at a 'Erﬁ%s in front of the ?:huul
crossing patrol when signalled

pelican crossing to do so




Green Cross Code

Promote these steps below to cross the road safely:

Find the safest place to cross, are there any zebra, pelican or other
Crossings you can use?

@ STUP with feet behind the kerb
' cross in a straight

@ LOOK 2 around for trafiic | Lline and do not run. |

| Keep Looking and |
) listening while you j

I.ISTEN carefully for traffic/engine noises \ cross.
o THINK if traffic is coming let it pass.

-

When it is safe,

Make sure your child can be seen. N
Fluorescent materials are good for daytime, ’;3,
Reflective materials are good in the dark. \f.ﬂ"f ‘s

Always wear something bright! vgh
L1

Travelling by bus or taxi

m Wait for the bus to move away before crossing the road.

m It is essential that your child understands
the importance of good behaviour
when using public transport.




Class Charter Presentations In Church

Parents and Carers Welcome
9.00am start

Dates UNICEF Charters
Presentation Order
Friday 27" September,2024 6G

Friday 4™October,2024 6S

Friday 11™October,2024 5S

Friday 18" October,2024 5G
Friday 8" November,2024 4G

Friday 15" November,2024 4s

Friday 22" November,2024 3G

Friday 29" November,2024 3S

Friday 6™ December,2024 2G

Friday 13" December,2024 2S

Friday 10" January,2025 1G

Friday 17" January,2025 1S

Friday 24" January,2025 Reception & Nursery

WE ARE A UNICEF GOLD
RIGHTS RESPECTING SCHOOL

Children’s rights are learned, understood
and lived in this school.
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NHS

Walsall Healthcare

School Nurse Service
Your School Nurse service offer FREE
virtual workshops for Parents/Carers

Are you a Parent/Carer of a child or young person who
is struggling with any of the following:

Sleep Behaviour Emotions
Toileting (training andior commen problems)
Healthy Lifestyles

Fussy Eating

Bedwetting

Scan the QR
code for more
information

Do you need advice and support about other health issues?
You can call our Single Point of Access on 01922 423349,

We have resowrces to help your
= Health for Teen Website for teenagers: www.healthforteens.co.uk
» Health for Kids Website for children: www.healthforkids.oo.uk
& Sehool Mursing Service Webpages: wwwowalsallhealthcare.nhs.ukfour-services/school -nursing
= ChatHealth — text messaging service to contact a School Murse for advice
- Teen ChatHeath - 07480 635363 - Parent ChatHealth - 07520 634909

MHS Trust




K&K NHS,

Walsall Healthcare

HCP 0-19 SEND Team MHS Trust

HCP 0-19 Service

Are you a parent/carer of

a child/young person with
Special Educational Needs
and/or Disabilities?

Our SEND Team are offering weekly
drop-in sessions covering the following:

’Q Behaviour Sleep
-

Toileting

Fussy Eating Emutmns

© 9:30am-11:30am
Every Thursday
© Child Development Centre, Coalheath Lane, Walsall, WS4 1NG

If you require advice and support from the Health Visiting Service, School
MNurse Service or any of our teams, please contact our Single Point of Access
on 01922 603074 or send a text explaining your concerns with your
child's name, date of birth and NHS number to 07520 634909,




4

UK Health
Security
Agency

Should | keep my

Until...

at least 5 days from the onset of the rash and

Chickenpox until all blisters have crusted over

Diarrhoea and Vomiting 48 hours after their last episode

they no longer have a high temperature and
feel well enough to attend. Follow the national
guidance if they've tested positive for COVID-19.

Cold and Flu-like illness
(including COVID-19)

their sores have crusted and healed, or 48 hours

Impetigo after they started antibiotics

Measles 4 days after the rash first appeared

Mumps 5 days after the swelling started

Scabies they've had their first treatment

Scarlet Fever 24 hours after they started taking antibiotics

Whooping Cough 48 hours after they started taking antibiotics

No

but make sure you let their school or nursery
know about...

Advice and guidance
To find out more, search for
Head lice Tonsillitis health protection in schools
or scan the QR code or visit
https://qrco.de/minfec.

Hand, foot and mouth Glandular fever

Threadworms Slapped cheek

© Crown copyright 2022. Product code: MISC21EN. 5K APRIL 2022 (APS) Gateway number: 20211451




Term Dates

2024/25 academic year
Autumn term 2024

Term starts: Monday 2 September 2024

Half term holiday: Monday 28 October 2024 to Friday 1 No-
vember 2024

Term ends: Friday 20 December 2024

Spring term 2025
Term starts: Monday 6 January 2025

Half term holiday: Monday 17 February 2025 to Friday 21 Febru-
ary 2025

Term ends: Friday 11 April 2025

Summer term 2025
Term starts: Monday 28 April 2025

Half term holiday: Monday 26 May 2025 to Friday 30 May 2025
Term ends: Monday 21 July 2025

INSET Days / Non— Pupil Days
Half term holiday: Monday 26 May 2025 to Friday 30 May 2025
Term ends: Monday 21 July 2025

INSET 1- Monday 2 September 2024

SRR Atednosdan 25t Septoprlbeor 2024
INSET 3- Wednesday 29th January 2025

INSET 4- Wednesday 25th June 2025
INSET 5- Monday 21 July 2025




St Giles’ CE Primary School
Safeguarding Team

Mrs Harsimrat Kaur Mavi Mr L Dow
Deputy Headteacher Dedicated Safeguarding Lead
- 4 LS

Mrs Chemaine Green
nMental Health + Clir. Simran Cheema
Safeguarding Manager iehaviour Support Worker Safeguarding Governor
-4 L 8 — —— "4 A

Mrs Lindsey Leo nowicz

Safequarding at St Giles’ CE Primary School
2024/25

If you have any Safeguarding Concerns please contact
Mr Dow on:

07932 708724
ldow@st-giles.walsall.sch.uk




NSPCC
HELPLINE

0808 800 5000
help@nspcc.org.uk}

[

If you have any concerns about a child, trust your instincts
and contact the NSPCC Helpline. Our specialist team
will listen, advise and take any action needed.

An estimated 1 in 20 children have experienced sexual
abuse. And child sexual abuse is under-reported by adults. It's
time for that to change.

It's never too soon to talk to us. And what you share could make
a life-changing difference to a child.

You can contact the NSPCC Helpline by calling 0808 800
5000, emailing help@NSPCC.org.uk or completing our report
abuse online form.

Due to an increase in demand across our service, our voice
Helpline is currently available 11am-5pm Monday to Friday. You
can still email help@NSPCC.org.uk or complete our report
abuse online form at any time for free. You don'’t have to say
who you are.

If you think a child is in immediate danger, please call the
police on 999 straight away.



tel:0808%20800%205000
tel:0808%20800%205000
mailto:help@nspcc.org.uk
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/reporting-abuse/report/report-abuse-online/
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/reporting-abuse/report/report-abuse-online/
mailto:help@nspcc.org.uk
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/reporting-abuse/report/report-abuse-online/
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/reporting-abuse/report/report-abuse-online/
tel:999
tel:999

